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19th June 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
A huge thank you for all your consideration and support during the past few months; your 
understanding and kind messages mean a lot to us all.  
  
We began our wider opening of our school on Monday 15th June, with our Yr 6 pupils.  Following 
our governor’s meeting last night, we will continue our phased approach on Monday 22nd June 
with our Yr 1 pupils.  At this stage, no other year groups will be returning to school before 
September.  We will continue to support our Key Worker families and Vulnerable children. 
 
As always, we will continue to monitor the public health data nationally and locally, to ensure it 
remains safe to open. 
 
The school will close to all pupils for the Summer Holidays, on 16th July for Yr 1 and Yr 6 
pupils and on 17th July for Key Worker/Vulnerable children. 
 
Staffing for September 
At this stage we have no idea how September will look for us all, however we need to continue to 
prepare for September as we normally would at this stage of the academic year.   With that in 
mind, the staffing for September will be: 
 
EYFS:   Nursery: Mrs A Ellor, Mrs C Scantlebury, Mrs S Marsh 
   Reception: Mrs J Roddy, Mrs A Whatmough, Miss A Jones 
KS1:     Class 2 (Y1) : Miss M Yorke/Miss H Chadderton 
             Class 3 (Yr 1/2): Mrs F Lovell 
             Class 4 (Yr 2): Miss N Russell 
Mrs C Edmondson, Mrs A Kay, Mrs C Mooney  
 
KS2:     Class 5 (Yr 3): Mrs L Aspden 
             Class 6 (Yr 3/4): Miss A Clough 
             Class 7 (Yr 4): Mrs A Yerby/ Mrs A Stringer  
                                     (2 day supply teacher TBC during remainder of Mrs Stringer’s maternity 
                                       leave) 
             Class 8 (Yr 5): Mr M Aspden 
             Class 9 (Yr 5/6): Mr J Russell (Deputy Headteacher) 
             Class 10 (Yr 6) : Miss A Bailey 
J Eade, S Schofield  
 
J Collins: Learning Mentor, Attendance Officer, Safeguarding  
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We have many other staff who work across our school, who support specific children.  This will be 
discussed with individual families. 
 
 
Uniform 
This is the time we normally start thinking about new uniform for September.  Topform, our uniform 
supplier, have provided some information via the link below, to assist in purchasing in light of 
COVID-19 guidelines. 
https://jrni.monkhouse.com/pdf/Parent%20Plan_Monkhouse.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source
=mautic&utm_campaign=outlook 
 
Pupil Reports 
This year, end of year pupil reports and class allocation will be posted to your home address. If 
you have moved house recently, please inform the school office as soon as possible.  They will be 
posted w/c 6th July 2020. 
 
I will continue to keep you informed, as much as is reasonably possible, with regards to 
government guidance/changes etc.   
 
And finally,  I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Gary and Mrs McManus for all their 
hard work at St Herbert’s for the many years they have worked in our school.   They are both 
moving on to new ventures, Mr Gary enjoying retirement and Mrs McManus taking up the post of 
Headteacher at a school in Tameside.  We wish them both many good wishes, and they will be 
missed. 
 

Take care, 

S Milligan    
Mrs S Milligan            
  
Headteacher              
 


